SAMPLE LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR SB 1298 (SIMITIAN, 2008)

07/14/2008 1:35 PM
Sen. Joe Simitian

The Capitol, Room 2080

Sacramento, CA 95819

RE: Support for SB 1298
Dear Senator Simitian,
[Insert name of organization here] strongly supports your efforts to establish a comprehensive, longitudinal education data system in California.  As such, we support SB 1298 (Simitian and Steinberg, 2008).
As you know, California lacks the information we need to asses education policy decisions at the state and local level, to help districts improve instruction and learning, or to target resources to the kids who need them most. Part of this problem historically has been a collection problem – we simply didn’t have the data.  But, part of the problem has also been a coordination problem – the data we do have is scattered across hundreds of fragmented, disconnected data systems throughout the K-12, higher ed and other state systems.
These conclusions are not just our organization’s perspective. They are the findings of a number of widely-regarded, comprehensive analyses of the state of education in California, including the “Getting Down to Facts,” “Closing the Achievement Gap,” and “Students First” reports; and the conclusion of the editorial boards of the Los Angeles Times, San Jose Mercury News, the Sacramento Bee, the Contra Costa Times, and the Press Enterprise.

Unfortunately, no one in the existing governance structure is responsible, or has the authority, to integrate this scattered data and to deliver the comprehensive, longitudinal system we need.  Our existing information systems each developed to meet various, specific, and unique institutional needs, so their reach is relatively narrow. SB 1298 takes California the next step toward establishing a suitable governance process for the envisioned comprehensive education data system, while moving forward immediately on developing the state’s technical capacity to build linkages.

That is why we support SB 1298, and why we ask for your support when this measure comes before you.
Sincerely,

Name

Organization















